
Sewer District Report 
On October 27, at a Special Meeting of the taxpayers 
of the Woodridge Lake Sewer District (WLSD), the 
taxpayers considered and voted to approve the recom­
mendations of the WLSD Board and its Planning 
Committee to spend $983,000 on two major capital 
projects. The taxpayers also approved the WLSD's 
plan to finance this expenditure through a 20-year loan 
at 2% from the Connecticut Clean Water Fund. This 
loan will cost the WLSD $60,000 annually, approxi­
mately 7% of the WLSD's current annual budget, and 
an increase of 7% to each WLSD taxpayer's sewer 
taxes. The loan had been pre-approved by the CT De­
partment of Energy and Environmental Protection 
(DEEP), subject to taxpayer approval. 
The taxpayers also approved the re-appropriation of 
$176,000 from last year's budget to this year for work 
to be performed on the WLSD's Facilities Plan. This 
Plan will detail necessary and required improvements 
to our sewer system. DEEP is funding 55% of the 
cost of the Facilities Plan. 
Ken Green, Chairman of the WLSD's Planning Com­
mittee in his presentation explained the need for both 
major capital projects. Representatives of our engi­
neering consultants Woodard & Curran (W&C) and 
our environmental Counsel, Shipman & Goodwin 
were present and answered questions. 
The WLSD has been operating since 1989 under a 
Consent Order with the State, which among other 
things limits us to treating and disposing of 100,000 
gallons of wastewater a day. There are now 677 con­
nections to our system. W&C has calculated that we 
are now treating 105,000 gallons of wastewater a day 
(50,000 gallons of sanitary flow and 55,000 gallons of 
water infiltrating or flowing into our system). On 
days of heavy rain we have experienced spikes of over 
300,000 gallons per day. W&C, the Board and the 
Planning Committee have also calculated that there 
can be as many as 200 potential additional connec­
tions to our system. 
Since we are in an AA watershed area, the highest in 
CT, it is unlikely that DEEP will approve an increase 
in the 100,000 gallons per day limit. Therefore we 
must reduce the amount of Infiltration and Inflow (I/I) 
of water into our sewer system. This is critical. 
Whether ultimately we upgrade our facilities or build 
a pipeline to transport our wastewater to Torrington 

for treatment, these two options are on the table with 
DEEP. Naturally, we want the least costly and envi­
ronmentally sound option. 
The first of the two major projects costing $529,000 is 
to plug the leaks in our collection system; the network 
of 16 miles of sewer pipes which transport wastewater 
to our treatment plant. We will continue performing 
flow isolation and TV inspections to determine the 
source of leaks into the system this Spring. By relin-
ing pipes, fixing joints and cracks and fixing man­
holes, we hope to remove in excess of 20,000 gallons 
a day of I/I from our sewer system. We will be focus­
ing on areas where we can remove the most I/I at the 
lowest cost. 
The second major project is the installation of a moni­
toring, control and data collection system at our 8 
pumping stations and at the treatment plant at a cost of 
$454,000. This system will continuously monitor the 
flow in each sub-area of the collection system and im­
prove the reliability of pump station communication, 
monitoring and alarming to reduce the potential for 
backups and overflows. Whether we upgrade our 
treatment plant or send our wastewater to Torrington, 
it will be important to know the amount of wastewater 
to be treated. This system will help us to identify and 
minimize I/I. 
Ken Green also reported on the testing of our ground­
water disposal fields. Wastewater is currently pumped 
from the collection system to our treatment plant, and 
after treatment it is discharged into the ground through 
our disposal fields. Unless our disposal fields are 
shown to be capable of absorbing our wastewater in 
the volumes we collect and treat, DEEP will not let us 
continue their use. Prior to testing the disposal fields 
we entered into a long negotiation with DEEP over the 
technical standards to be used in evaluating the capa­
bilities of the fields. 
We finally ran the disposal fields tests this Spring and 
results were encouraging, showing that our fields can 
conservatively absorb at least 101,000 gallons of 
wastewater a day. We expect DEEP to question and 
challenge these results, but we believe we have a 
strong scientific basis for our conclusions. Once we 
have completed the cost evaluation of our two alterna­
tives (upgraded plant and Torrington) we will present 
our disposal fields results to DEEP. This will likely 
occur early next year. 
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The reports transmitted to DEEP to date, have been 
posted on the WLSD's website (http://wlsd-
goshen.org) and click on Outside Professional Re­
ports) for those who want more information about both 
of our major capital projects and the development of 
our Facilities Plan. 

Sue Doyle, GRJ 
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Board Election Results 
The Board is pleased to announce that Jim Mers-
felder and Thomas McKiernan have been re-elected 
to the Board for the term beginning January 1, 2013 
and ending December 31, 2014. 
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AIL JAPANESE LARS 

Benneil Motor Werks 
Import Car Specialist 

State certified emisshm testing and repah station 
OPE\ 7:30 TO 5:00 WON-l'Rl, 7:M) EO 1:00 SAT 

ROUTT 202, 1 0 8 T O R R I N G T O N R O A D 
UTCHFIEU),CT0675<> 
( 8 6 0 ) 5 6 7 - ^ 1 ) P A U L J. B E N N E T T 
FAX: (860) 567-5717 

TersonaCizedservice for ad your home care needs 
Troyerty Management 

Interior & Exterior Painting 
Power Washing 
Deck Refinishing 

Snow Plowing 

SPIKE MAGYAR FREE ESTIMATES 
GOSHEN, CT FULLY INSURED 

(860)-618-5767/ (860)^248-0908 
Now accepting credit card payments 
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